

## City of Cold Lake

## OFFICE OF THE MAYOR

November 27, 2019

Via Email PCH.bro-wro.PCH@canada.ca

Canadian Heritage - Anti-Racism Action Program Canada Place 9700 Jasper Avenue, Suite 1132 Edmonton, Alberta T5J 4C3

To Whom It May Concern:

Re: Letter of Support - Lakeland Multicultural Association Anti-Racism Action Program Grant Application

On behalf of the members of Council, it is my pleasure to write a letter in support of the Lakeland Multicultural Association's Anti-Racism Action Program Grant Application to provide and promote anti-racism within our diverse community.

We understand that this funding will help the Lakeland Multicultural Association to provide and promote antiracism within our community which will positively impact our community as a whole.

The Lakeland Multicultural Association has provided our community with many cultural events in the past for both young and old; the latest event being their second annual Diwali Night which was once again a huge success, and we look forward to their future, culturally enlightening, events which promote anti-racism, which in turn, brings our community together.

The City of Cold Lake Mayor and Council fully support the efforts of the Lakeland Multicultural Association as they seek funding to enhance the lives of our community members. If you have any questions, please contact me at (780) 594-4494.

Sincerely,

Craig Copeland, Mayor

cc: Council

MLA David Hanson

Lakeland Multicultural Association

/cjr